
From: Rhian Herlihy
To: council; CouncilAgenda
Cc: Stephen Monaghan
Subject: Transit Transfer Terminal
Date: Thursday, October 15, 2020 3:05:54 PM
Importance: High

Dear Mayor Brown and Members of Council,
 
The decision to locate the Transit Transfer Station in downtown Orangeville was made without
any public engagement or consultation with downtown businesses or residents.  The downtown
location is not suitable for the transit station for the reasons outlined by the BIA.  The original
Edelbrock Centre design with a roadway from Dawson to Centre Street is a much better long-
term solution by providing space for additional Orangeville Transit buses as more routes are
added, would better accommodate buses from other public transit services, would provide
better facilities and safer transfers for transit passengers, is a only a few hundred metres to the
services offered at the Edelbrock Centre and/or the Westdale Mall, and is a short walk or very
quick bus ride to Downtown.  Grants from the Province of Ontario and Government of Canada
will cover the cost of construction of the new terminal, so there will be little or no financial
impact to Orangeville taxpayers.   I am confident that the Town of Orangeville will find an
alternate location for the Community Gardens and Orchard somewhere along a transit route to
make them easily accessible for all. 
 
For these reasons I do not support Council’s decision to locate the transit station downtown and
respectfully request that Council consider the Edelbrock design and location as an alternative
location.
 
Sincerely,
 

Rhian Herlihy | Mutual Fund Sales Associate
IPC Investment Corporation
 

Orangeville Location:                                             
7 Mill St., Orangeville ON, L9W 2M2   P: 519-940-0340 Toll Free: 888-855-4445  F: 519-
940-4801
 

Guelph Location:
13-930 Woodlawn Rd. W. Guelph ON, N1K 1T2  P: 519-824-1408  F: 519-824-5223
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